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2018 Borough Council 
pictured left to right 
standing-William 
Troutman(Ward1), 
Thomas Shaud (Ward 1), 
Jeff McCloud (Ward 2),  
Mayor Chuck Mummert.  
Seated - J. Neil Ketchum 
(Ward 2), J.Marc 
Hershey(Ward 3), Phil 
Clark (Ward 3)

Representing the First Ward, William 
Troutman was sworn into office on January 
2, 2018 by Mayor Mummert.  Bill Troutman 
has been a resident of Elizabethtown 
Borough for 58 years. He is a licensed 
electrician and is employed with IBEW 
Local Union 743 where he oversees the 
installation of building management 
systems to create a green building profile.

At the 
December 21, 
2017 Public 
Meeting, 
former Council 
Member Dr. 
C. Dale Treese 
was recognized 
for his many 
years of service, 
commitment, 
dedication, and 
distinguished 
service to 
Elizabethtown Borough and its residents. 

 Elizabethtown Borough Ward Map                                                                                                                              
 Welcome New Council Member William                                                                                                                                          
  Troutman                                                                                                 



 Faces Around Elizabethtown Borough

Elizabethtown Borough 
maintains a staff of 
approximately 40 full time 
employees to serve the citizens 
and businesses of Elizabethtown 
community. These employees 
work out of several locations 
and perform a number of tasks 
to keep the Borough running 
smoothly. These folks make it 
possible for Elizabethtown to be a 
full service municipality.

Administration-
Borough Office

Wasterwater 
Treatment Plant

Public Works

Police Department



 2018 Trash and Recycling

Elizabethtown Borough provides a 
comprehensive trash and recycling program 
for residents. Household trash and recycling is 
collected curbside once a week by Lebanon 
Farms Disposal. 
Residents may use:
   •one container or bag no larger than 
     32-gallons and weighing no more than
     30 pounds for trash disposal.  More than one 
     container or bag requires a $2.00 extra
     service tag that can be purchased at the
     Borough Office or local convenience and
     grocery stores.  
   •a recycling container (or multiple 
     containers) of choice as long as it is within 
     the size and weight limits – simply apply a 
     recycling sticker to the container(s). 
     Recycling stickers for cans are available
     for free at the Borough Office during normal 
     business hours.
Special collection dates are also available 

throughout the year for leaves, yard waste, 
white goods and tires. Dates can be found 
online by viewing the 2018 Special Collection 
Dates found on the Trash and Recycling page 
of our website. 

Yard Waste Collection
Curbside collection of yard waste is every 

other week on the same days as trash and 
recycling collection. 
Soft and woody yard waste may be 

combined and placed in a non-disposable 
container or can of the resident’s choice 
but the container may not be larger than 
32-gallons. Kraft leaf bags should not be used. 
Branches should be placed in a container or 
tied with string in bundles up to 20” in diameter 
and less than 4’ in length and set at the curb.  
Bundles or containers should weigh no more 
than 30 pounds.
If a resident chooses to use a non-disposable 

container or can it must be labelled with a 
yard waste sticker. Free yard waste stickers are 
available at the Borough Office during regular 
business hours.

 Upcoming Yard Waste Collection Days
   •February 1, 13, 14, 15, 27, 28
   •March 1, 13, 14, 15, 27, 28, 29 
   •April 10, 11, 12, 24, 25, 26 
   •May 8, 9, 10, 22, 23, 24

More dates can be found online by viewing 
the 2018 Special Collection Dates on the Trash 
and Recycling page of our website. 

Leaf Collection 
Curbside collection of leaves placed in 

biodegradable Kraft leaf bags (available free 
to residents while supplies last) occurs on the 
same day as regular trash collection.  Curbside 
Collection begins in October. 

Leaf Collection Days
    •October 16, 17, 18 
    •November 13, 14, 15, 27, 28, 29 
    •December 11, 12, 13

Kraft Leaf Bag Distribution
While supplies last, Kraft leaf bags are 

provided free of charge to Borough residents 
for leaf collections.  Residents are urged to take 
only the number of bags they expect to need 
for their individual property; there is a 25-bag 
limit each time you pick up bags.  Kraft bags 
are not to be used for soft and woody yard 
waste.  
Kraft leaf bags are available at the Scout 

House in Community Park on Verdant Alley on 
the following dates:

Wednesdays, 7:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m.
    •October 10, 17, 24, 31
    •November 7, 14, 21, 28
    •December 5

Saturdays, 8:00 a.m. – 10:00 a.m.
    •October 13, 20, 27
    •November 3, 10, 17
    •December 1

White Goods & Tires
Curbside collection of white goods and 

tires occurs on the same day as regular trash 
collection the week of May 1, 2, 3. 
White goods include appliances such as 

washers and dryers, dishwashers, freezers, 
refrigerators, stoves, ovens, hot water heaters, 
air conditioners, dehumidifiers, furnaces, water 
coolers and electrical heaters. 
A collection sticker is required for each item—

$15 for white good/appliance and $3 per tire.  
White goods and tire collection stickers are sold 
only at the Borough Office - Monday through 
Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Holiday Trash Delays
If a holiday should fall on your regular 

collection day (Tuesday, Wednesday, or 
Thursday), pickup will be moved to Friday of 
that week.  Collection for the day falling on the 
holiday is the only day that will be affected—
no other change in collection that week will 
occur.  



 Northwest EMS  Message From The Chief’s Desk

Hello, my new friends, and thank you for 
welcoming me to Elizabethtown.  I am very 
excited to have been chosen to lead the 
Elizabethtown Police Department into the 
future, and I am honored that they have 
accepted me as a part of the team that 
serves you on a daily basis.  
Although I spent my professional career 

working for, and gaining experience in, a 
larger department, community-focused 
policing is my 
passion, and 
Elizabethtown 
is the perfect 
place for me 
to do that.  The 
Elizabethtown 
Police 
Department 
employs some of 
the finest police 
officers I’ve ever 
worked with. We 
have energetic 
officers who are 
sharing new ideas and finding new and 
innovative ways to serve their community, 
and we are always trying to find ways to be 
more efficient and effective as we work in 
partnership with the people who count on 
us.  
As I’ve said, I emphasize my commitment 

to being active in the community, and I 
look forward to learning about all of our 
neighborhoods by meeting the people 
who live there.  If you have any questions 
or concerns, or if you would just like to 
meet me and chat, please don’t hesitate 
to reach out to me.  I can be reached 
at etownpd@etownpolice.org or at 717-
367-6540.  Or, you can just watch for me 
walking around Downtown, checking on 
all of our businesses and enjoying a cup 
of coffee and some fresh air!  Either way, 
I can’t wait to meet you and to figure out 
how we can build the partnership between 
your police and your neighbors. 
 

Looking forward,

Chief Ed Cunningham

With winter nearly behind us and the hope 
of warmer weather on the way, all of us 
are anxious for longer daylight hours and 
warm sunshine to get outside and enjoy the 
things we love.   At Northwest EMS we want 
to encourage you to be as active and 
healthy as you can, so you can enjoy life to 
its fullest.  
The warmer weather may inspire you to 

be more active, but unless you’ve been 
physically active, begin your exercise 
program in moderation to avoid strains, 
sprains and injuries.  
If walking, running 
or biking on 
roadways, always 
wear reflective 
clothing to ensure 
that you are visible 
to traffic.
And remember that with spring comes 

the potential for flooding.  Flooding can be 
caused by many factors, particularly winter 
snowmelt, ice jams or heavy rainfall.  NEVER 
drive your car through standing water!  
Always turn around, even if you know 
the road well.  Flooding can hide hidden 
dangers like debris that has washed on 
to the roadway or erosion that may have 
caused damage to the roadway.  

Turn around!  Don’t drown!  

On January 18, 2018, former Chief of 
Police Jack Mentzer was recognized 
for his years of 
service and 
retirement from 
the Elizabethtown 
Police 
Department.  
Mentzer received 
a Commendation 
of Merit from 
Borough Council, 
citations from 
Congressman 
Lloyd K. Smucker, 
Senator Ryan 
Aument and Representative David 
Hickernell, and recognition from the Police 
Department. 



 Elizabethtown Area Chamber of Commerce

 2018 Street Sweeping

 2018 Paving Schedule

 Elizabethtown College

The following streets are on the 2018 
paving schedule:
 •Hillside Avenue (Holly Street to Radio
   Road)
 •Conoy Avenue (Radio Road to the
   Mount Joy Township Line)
 •Southview Circle
 •Rhema Court 
Each year the Borough’s Public Works 

crew spends the summer before paving 
begins 
repairing 
sewer 
lines and 
stormwater 
facilities 
and 
monitoring 
curb and 
sidewalk 
installation.  
During this time EAWA also repairs water 
lines and hydrants.  Property owners 
are notified of the amount of curb and 
sidewalk that needs to be replaced before 
paving begins.  Residents are reminded to 
maintain street trees to ensure a minimum 
clearance of 7½’ above sidewalks and 14’ 
above road surfaces. 

Dates to Note:
   •College Spring Break, March 2-March 11      
   •Easter Break, March 30-April 3         
   •Baccalaureate and Reflections by the
     Lake, May 18 
   •College Commencement, May 19                        
Visit 

Elizabethtown 
College’s 
website for 
Spring of 
2018 Cultural 
Events: A 
world of 
exploration 
- art exhibits, 
lectures, 
concerts and 
so much more….
https://www.etown.edu/newsandevents/
cultural/index.aspx

Sweeping Borough streets this spring will 
be done on following schedule (weather 
permitting):
    •May 1 – ODD side of the street, NORTH
      of High Street
   •May 2 – EVEN side of the street, NORTH
     of High Street
   •May 3 – ODD side of the street, SOUTH of
     and including High Street
   •May 4 – EVEN side of the street, SOUTH
     of and including High Street
Parking will be restricted on these 

streets from 6:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on the 
scheduled day.  Residents may sweep 
sidewalks into the gutters prior to the street 
sweeper coming through, but please do 
not put leaves and/or sticks in the gutter as 
the sweeper will not pick them up. Please 
note that while street sweeping will follow 
the schedule above, it is possible that 
additional passes will be made in certain 
areas.

2018 is off to a fantastic start for the 
EACC community. Energy is high and 
business optimism is evident with a flurry of 
committee meetings and planning for new 
programs and events that will take place 
throughout the year. Our members and 
local residents have been sharing thoughts 
and dreams for our community, and it’s 
been so exciting to see the plans come to 
life. 
Getting involved in a Chamber 

committee is a great way to engage 
and become a thought-leader. Current 
committees include: Marketing, Economic 
Development, Events, Downtown Business 
and Membership. For more detailed info, 
visit our website or contact us at 717-361-
7188.
Stay tuned for the Downtown Business 

Committee’s Launch of re-branded E-town 
Nights: Second Fridays in Elizabethtown. 
Kits to make participation easy will be 
available soon.  
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